
October 21, 2011 

A special meeting of the Weston County Commissioners convened at 3:10 p.m. with Chairman 

Tom W. Bruce presiding.  The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss issues at the 

Weston County Event Center.  Present for the meeting were Commissioners:  Tom W. Bruce, 

Randy Rossman, Lenard D. Seeley, and County Clerk, Mamie C. Krank.  Commissioners Marty 

Ertman and Jerry Shepperson were not present. 

 

 

Weston County Event Center 

After viewing photographs and discussing escalating damage at the newly built Weston County 

Event Center, a motion was made by Commissioner Seeley, seconded by Commissioner 

Rossman, to rescind a previously adopted motion to issue final payment to Schutz Foss 

Architects and Paul Reed Construction for the Weston County Event Center Project.  Carried 

the motion is rescinded.  A motion was made by Commissioner Rossman, seconded by 

Commissioner Seeley, to withhold final payments to Paul Reed Construction and Schutz Foss 

Architects until the Weston County Event Center problems are resolved.  Carried. 

 

There was further discussion regarding the Weston County Event Center schedule and safe 

occupancy of the building.  The Commissioners discuss contacting Bob Hartley, Newcastle City 

Engineer, for an official assessment of the building.  

 

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 

3:16 p.m. 

        

 

 

 

Tom W. Bruce 

Attest:  Mamie C. Krank                   Chairman 

 County Clerk  


